
General Committee Monthly Meeting  

held on Thursday 21st August 1952 

 

Present: - T H E D Turner (Captain), W O Bolt, H H Cawthron, F Cooper, J H Firth, V Haworth, R Wood 

N L Wright & E Rowley. 

 

The Minutes of the last Meeting held on July 17th were read and confirmed. 

 

The Minutes of the House & Greens Committees were approved and adopted. 

 

Accounts amounting to the Sum of £84-13-2 were passed for payment. Norman Senthouse £24-9-11, 

Telephone £19-14-2, North West Gas Board £9-5-5, A G Thewlis £5-14-0 & £8-2-0, Esso Petroleum 

£7-7-10, Hurst Laundry £2-6-11, J W Hall £2-5-0, Tom King £2-5-10, H Astley & Co £1-1-0, Golf 

Monthly 18/-, Eric Hartley 6/6, Pressed Steel Co 16/7. 

The following duly proposed and Seconded was admitted to Membership by Ballot. Viz 

 Dr D Hilson 95 Mellor Rd Ashton-u-Lyne  
 

 Proposed by Allen  T Wilson and Allen Hobson 
 

 
 
 

 

The Secretary reported that the Nomination Sheet for the election of Officers and Members of the 

General Committee, would be posted in the Club House on Saturday August 31st and there would be 

five vacancies to fill; three for three years and two for one year; the retiring members being Messrs 

N S Dale, W O Bolt, J Harrop and V Haworth. 

 

It was unanimously decided that Mr T H E D Turner be invited to accept the Nomination for the 

Office of Captain for a further period of One Year. Mr Turner agreed and thanked the Committee for 

their recommendation. 

  

The Secretary reported that he had written to 55 Members whose subscriptions were outstanding as 

per list submitted by the Hon Treasurer. 

 

The Secretary reported that he had received a letter from Mr R Hartley to the effect that his 

subscription had already been paid to the Captain, Mr Turner some months ago. The Captain 

repudiated this assertion very strongly.  

 

The Secretary was instructed to write Mr Hartley informing him that his subscription had not been 

paid to the Captain and was still outstanding. 

 

The Secretary was instructed to write the late Steward Mr J Hewitt, regarding the Gas account due 

up to May 29th. 

 

The Steward has been advised to have the Curtains in the Smoke Room cleaned. 

 

The Committee have agreed to allow the Steward and Stewardess to take their Annual Holiday from 

the 16th to the 29th August. 

 

It was reported that Mrs J Williamson, Kings Rd had presented the Club with a lamp Shade for the 



upstairs lounge. The Secretary was instructed to write and thank Mrs Williamson for her generosity. 

 

The Suggestion Book was produced containing a request signed by One Member. 

 

Seeing that practice is not allowed on the Course on a Competition day, will the Committee define 

an Area where practice is permissible. 

 

After discussion it was decided by the Committee That owing to the small amount of Ground at our 

disposal, the Club is unable to provide an Area for practice purposes; practice on the Course is not 

permissible on Competition days. 

 

The Meeting concluded with a hearty vote of thanks to the Captain for presiding. 

 

                                                                                                                                                        T H E D Turner 

                                                                                                                                                         18/9/1952 


